
Yelduz Shrine Newsletter  December, 2020 

YELDUZ NEWS 
 

The office will close Thursday December 24 at noon 

and reopen Monday December 28 for Christmas.   

We will also be closed Friday January 1, 2021 



 
Dear Nobles, 
 As we come to the end of 2020 it is bittersweet as I write my last newsletter 
as your Potentate.  Even with the pandemic and all the challenges, I had a 
fantastic year.  It has been a true honor and great opportunity to serve as your 
Potentate. 
 I would like to thank the Divan, offices, clubs and units for your support on 
this great journey.  Throughout the last 5 years serving on the Divan I have 
enjoyed meeting many wonderful Nobles that have become friends.  Spending 

time with my counterparts and the Imperial Officers plus all the Nobles in our clubs and units 
has been absolutely wonderful.  We have had fun along the way!! 
 I would also like to thank Lady Lana Thompson, Willard Hoffman, Suzan Hoffman, Pete & 
Lorri Peterson plus the rest of my family for all their support and ñBelievingò in me. 
 I would like to congratulate the Yelduz Shrine Divan and officers: 
Potentate:  Lester James 
Chief Rabban:  Steve Gehring 
Asst Rabban:  Dave Jarvis 
High Priest and Prophet:  Kory Erickson 
Oriental Guide:  Mark Nelson 
Recorder:  Devin Reints, P.P. 
Treasurer:  Dennis Healy 
 Friday January 8, 2021 at the Stated meeting we will have the installation of new officers.  
Hope to have a big crowd to show support and welcome in the new Divan. 
 Winners of the Potentate Raffle: 
1st  Steve Gehring 
2nd  Bob Keep 
3rd  Kevin Haber 
 Looking forward to 2021 and getting back to having more club and unit activities.  Wishing 
everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy ñCOVIDò free New Year. 

Bruce Hoffman, 
Potentate 

Bruce Hoffman-Potentate 

Pecans Are In 



Doug Wanttie 

Greetings,  

This is my last article as Recorder of Yelduz Shriners. Join me in welcoming 
Devin Reints PP as the new recorder.  

It has been a most challenging year to say the least.  

We do have your 2021 plates and tags in the office. We also have pecans in the office, come 
and get yours today. As always, thank you for what you do for the children. 

Doug Wanttie   
 
  

We wish to recognize and show our appreciation to the following Nobles 

who have been faithful and dedicated to the Shrine 

We would like to invite any of them to come to the January 8th Stated  

Meeting to be presented with their Certificate and Pin 

25 year members           50 year members 

Darvin Harrell             Alan Grupe P.P. 

Dennis O Jones                  Harold M Sharpe 

Dale Jung 

E Norman Kostboth 

Mark A Mills 

Milo Olson 

Harley R Overseth 

Brian K Pulling 

Neil R Scherr 

Dennis D Schnabel 

Sid L Schroeder 

Lee Stacey 

Kevin Swanson 

Donnell Hanson 

Michael C Harlow 



$100 Million Dollar Club 

Mark Nelson 

Mobridge Shrine Club news: 

 The Mobridge Shrine club members rallied around two of its members for mile-

stones in their career as Yelduz Shriners. 

 Harley Overseth received his 25 year pin and certificate. Harold Sharp received his 

50 year pin and certificate.  Both these men are great leaders in our cause and highly 

thought of in the Mobridge community. Lead on gentlemen! 

 The Mobridge Shrine club in conjunction with the Mobridge Masonic lodge also par-

ticipated in the Mobridgeôs Chamber Trunk or Treat promotion. 35 local businesses 

came together to offer an alternative for Halloween trick or treating.  The event was 

held in downtown Mobridge and attendees were able to get their photo taken in the 

Mason/ Shriner picture frame then post their photo on Facebook, like it, share it, all 

that fun stuff. Using this to increase our presence in the community and social media. 

 I wish to say thank you to all that made these two events a huge success. 



Yelduz Shrine Ladies Auxiliary  
Hello Ladies, 

 I hope everyone has a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  It doesnôt seem like a year 

has gone by but then on the other hand it seems like it has been years with the craziness that has 

been happening. 

 With all that said, the things that we were able to do this year were fun and enjoyable.  Our Bin-

go adventure with the concessions was exiting and lots of laughs from the kitchen crew we had.  It 

was a success I believe for all involved.  We also were able to have the scrapbooking party and boy 

was that an eye opener.  I didnôt realize there was so much to scrapbooking.  Our other fundraiser 

was the raffle for the quilt stand and two corner plant stands.  Our winners of the raffle were:  Quilt 

stand was Brian Chase, Tall plant stand was Tammy Chase, and the Small plant stand was Dawn 

Baird.  Thank you to everyone who bought and sold raffle tickets this year.  It was greatly appreci-

ated.  Even with only those few fundraisers and our member dues, we were still able to send over 

$5,000.oo to the wheelchair fund for Shriners Childrenôs. 

 The time has come to pass the gavel on to the new president.  The 2021 Womenôs Auxiliary Pres-

ident will be Heidi Johnson;  Vice President will be Kaye Harr;  Secretary will be Jenna Johnson;  

and Treasurer is Colleen Erickson.  I am sure it will be a fun year with these ladies as our officers. 

 My year has had many ups and downs but I have truly enjoyed getting to meet everyone.  The 

dedication to the Shriners Childrenôs is a top priority to each and every lady and I am so proud to 

have served as your Womenôs Auxiliary President for 2020.  I am blessed to be able to do a few 

fundraisers and had many laughs along the way this crazy year. 

 From the bottom of my heart, thank you for all your support, laughs, generosity, and fellowship 

for the past year.  I pray 2021 will be a better year and much happiness to each and everyone of 

you. 

Lorri Peterson,  Womenôs Auxiliary President 



 
Harley Taylor 
   By:  Ryan Taylor 
          Lisa Wattenhofer 
          Charles & Kathleen Ritter 
         Raymond & Mary Burnett 
         Arvin & Darlyn Taylor 
         Roger & Jody Werth 
          John & Kathy Sundby 
          Joyce A Riddle 
          Monte & Luanne Dirks 
         Katherine M Suel 
         KA & Diane Alberts 

        J Brett & Lynne Riddle 
         Gregg & Ellen Drabek 
        Slingsby & Hout Eye Assoc 
         Victoria & Tom Reid 
 
Harvey Buhl 
  By:  Service Master of Pierre 
 
Hazel Schaunamen 
  By:  George Cross 
          Dennis & Arly Schnabel 
 
Dean Feiock 
  By:  Larry Rosenow 
 
Craig Jondahl P.P. 
  By:  Doug & Sharlene Wanttie 
         Dennis & Arly Schnabel 

     Dan & Viv Vetter 
      Curtis Healy 
      Dayle & Rosemary Winter 
      Ann Erickson 
      Donnell & Suzanne Ogren 
      Ryan Likness 
      Edward & Jeni Grupe 
      Kevin & Kaye Harr 
      Ronald Jarrett 
  David Siemon 
 
Delmar Wahl 
  By:  Dennis & Arly Schnabel 
 
 

DONATIONS & MEMORIALS 

MEMORIALS GIVEN TO 

TRANSPORTATION FUND 

Donations  

Robert & Bonnie Lamont 

New Office Hours 

Monday   9 am to 4 pm    Thursday    9 am to 4 pm 

Tuesday  9 am to 4 pm    Friday         9 am to 4 pm 

         .ƭŀŎƪ /ŀƳŜƭǎ 
       bŀƳŜ            5ŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ 

      IŀǊǾŜȅ .ǳƘƭ   ммκсκнл 

²ŜǎƭŜȅ 9ǊŘŀƘƭ         уκнлκмф 

/ǊŀƛƎ WƻƴŘŀƘƭ tΦtΦ    ммκнмκнл           

These we do not forget 

In Memoriam 

Our Beloved Brethren live on in new and 

more glorious life and service. 

We carry their influence in our lives and 

their memories in our hearts. 



Building Materials/Home Improvement  
Campbellõs Town & Country Bldg Supply 
1523 6th Ave SW 
Aberdeen, SD  57402-0147 
605-225-1575 

Construction  
A-G-E Corporation 
704 W Hwy 14 & 34 
Fort Pierre, SD  57532 
605-223-2732 

Jarvis Construction 
1207 11th Ave NE 
Aberdeen, SD  57401 
Cell:  605-216-4391 
Home:  605-225-9107 

Feed/Seed 
Roslyn Elevator 
611 1st St 
Roslyn, SD  57261 
605-486-4551 

 

Jonathon Healy 

Millborn Seeds 
2132 32nd Ave 
Brookings, SD 57006 
605-697-6306 
 
Groceries/Meat Market/Bakery  
Kenõs SuperFair & Shell Express 
2105 SE 6th Ave 
Aberdeen, SD  57401 
605-225-3572 

Health  
Quarve Drug 
710 Main St 
Britton, SD  57430 
605-448-2471 

Winkler Chiropractic Clinic 
Dr Barry J Winkler 
803 S Main 
Aberdeen, SD  57401 
605-225-8288 

 

Insurance  
Kory Ericksonð American National Ins 
11 S Dakota St Ste 1 
Aberdeen, SD 57401 
605-262-0612 

Photography  

Hardinõs Photography 

717 S Main St 
Aberdeen, SD  57401 

605-225-5344 

Plumbing, Heating & Air Conditioning  

RDR Plumbing & Heating, Inc 
14 5th Ave SW 

Aberdeen, SD  57401 

605-225-5708 

 

Business & Professional Directory 
Advertising rate $50.00 annually for a business or professional listing which will be published monthly with the Yelduz News.  Contact the Shrine Office 

if you would like to advertise-605-225-4841 

Blue Lodge Meetings 
Sunrise 211ð1st Monday @ 7:30 

Huron Lodge #26 ð2nd Monday @ 7:00  

Tulare Zenith Lodge #202ð2nd Monday @8 

Pierre Lodge #27ð2nd Monday @7 

Redfield Lodge #34ð3rd Wednesday @8 

Mobridge Lodge #164ð2nd Monday @7 

Tinta Lodge #116 2nd Wednesday @7:15 

Aberdeen Lodge 38 1st Tuesday @730 

Harold/Blunt Lodge 62 1st Monday @800 

Wessington Springs Frontier 3rd Monday @730 

**Always check with your lodge for changes, dark 

times and other information. Or check mygrand-
lodge.org 

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 

NOBILITY OF YELDUZ 

NEXT MONTHLY STATED MEETING  

January 8, 20201 

Social at 6:00pm  Dinner at 6:30pm  Stated Meeting at 7:00pm 

Installation of Officers 

Attest:  Doug Wanttie, Recorder 

Yours in Faith, Bruce Hoffman, Potentate 



YELDUZ SHRINE 
802 South Main St 

Aberdeen, SD  57401 

 

Phone:  605-225-4841 

Fax:  605-229-0285 

Email:  yelduz@nvc.net 
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